

## **MEETING AGENDA**

- 1. Call to Order: 1:39 PM
- 2. Roll & Verification of Quorum (3): 4/5

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Campbell	sgdisabilitycaucus@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Vice-Chair Duke	sga_sci9@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Senator McNutt	sgachps1@ucf.edu	Е	E
Senator Barekman	sga_hm2@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Director Collins	sga_diversity@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Disability Coalition	disabilitycoalitionUCF@gmail.com	E	Р

- 3. Approval of the Minutes: Disability Caucus Meeting Agenda 2/15/23; Approved by gc
- 4. Approval of the Agenda: Approved by gc
- 5. Open Forum:
  - a. None
- 6. Announcements from the Chair:
  - a. Camp: Afternoon, hopefully by next session I'll have a meeting with Falco, trying to work on the disability commons. I'd like to get some other initiatives rolling
- 7. Announcements from the Vice Chair:
  - a. Duke: Please reach out if you have any suggestions!
- 8. Announcements from Caucus Members:
  - a. Jade: I have a question, can you remind me what the meeting with Rick is for?
  - b. Camp: After the budget I talked to him, I just want to discuss this with them
  - c. Jade: Please let me know when the meeting is so I can sit in
- 9. Announcements from Non-Caucus Members



- a. Robbins: I'm from judicial, one of my initiatives when I get confirmed was to make an audio feature for at least the judicial title. I'd love to get all of your opinions on this initiative
- 10. Old Business:
  - a. RSO Search
  - b. Another disability based RSO, All-inclusive coallition
    - i. RSO list completed, can be found here
    - ii. Meeting with Micheal Nunez
    - iii. AS&F
- 11. New Business:
  - a. Budget
    - i. Camp: It was an interesting session. SOme good things happened, more funding went to language interpreters. Hopefully more RSOs can take advantage of this funding in the future.
  - b. Senate Initiative
    - i. Camp: I wanter to ask if there are any ideas that people have in the caucus that we all want to work on going forward
    - ii. Robbins: You should all get sign language interpreters for those online
    - iii. Barek:Could we do a Zoom transcript?
    - iv. Camp: Who operated the livestream?
    - v. AJ: Brodie
    - vi. Camp: I'll talk to Brodie
    - vii. Jade: Any assistance with justice Robbins initiative from the next sessions caucus?
    - viii. Barek: Back to the budget, I'd like to see us provide better social services rather than infrastructure needs, maybe see those departments shrink a little bit
    - ix. Camp: Where would we get funds from
    - x. Robbins: Actually getting a physical representative in these offices would be worthwhile
    - xi. Camp: There aren't many senators that sit on disability caucus, there are logistical issues that can arise
    - xii. Robbins: You could still do it, even if its one person, it's 2 days



- xiii. Barek: I think it needs to happen prior to this, connecting to SAS and connecting with them rather than just attending meetings, who is going to be served. Gathering stats and numbers about challenges people face on campus and how we can help them
- xiv. Camp: SAS would be th best place to get these from, they don'e give them out though
- xv. Robbins: You could put out a survey and gather your own stats
- xvi. Camp: People on the budget committees want hard numbers
- xvii. Robbins: Thats what surveys are for
- xviii. Camp: I had previously asked disability coallition, they don;t want survey information they want stats from SAS
- xix. Camp: I'll talk with them, an initiative I want next year is a peer advocacy program, this would allow students to advocate or other students to get the accommodations they need. It would be relatively easy to implement
- xx. Jade: What would the caucus role be?
- xxi. Camp: The RSOs and Caucus supporting it would be beneficial, it would be a volunteer program of staff and students, people who are already knowledgable about these topics
- 12. Initiative ideas
  - a. Transcripts for online senate zoom meetings
  - b. More funding for social services
  - c. Representatives from disability caucus to sit on financial/budget meetings
  - d. Peer advocacy program
  - e. Further disability commons development
- 13. Member Discussion:
  - a. None
- 14. Miscellaneous Business:
  - a. Judicial rep initiative
    - i. Robbins: I would like to hear some feedback about my initiative
    - ii. Camp: There have been lawsuits about websites having audio or easy to read accommodations. I'd love to advocate for that, make it more compatible to text to speech options.
    - iii. Robbins: Do you have any recommendations?
    - iv. Camp: I'd have to do some more research



- v. Robbins: Ok, things get changed in our statutes/ Title 5 so this existing would be accommodating. This would make it more comprehensive in general. I didn't even know the extensions were a thing
- vi. Jade: please le me know if you need help with this initiative
- 15. Final Roll Call: 4/5
- 16. Adjournment: 2:10PM

Key:

P - Present A - Absent MTD - Move to Debate MTV - Move to Vote MTA- Move to Amend PP - Postpone PPI - Postpone Indefinitely GC - General Consent